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Good morning, Chairman Argall and members of the Senate Policy Committee. On behalf of
Chancellor Frank Brogan and the Board of Governors of Pennsylvania's State System of Higher
Education, thank you for this opportunity to speak with you today about student debt and
financial literacy. I am Lois Johnson, the Associate Vice Chancellor for Administration and
Finance, and am happy to introduce my colleague, Dr. Patricia (Patti) McCarthy, the Interim
Vice President for Enrollment Management and Communications at Indiana University of
Pennsylvania (hereinafter referred to as IUP). I will begin with some general comments, and
Dr. McCarthy will close our testimony by sharing with you some of the financial literacy and
student debt management activities that occur routinely at IUP.

Certainly, rising student debt is a complex issue of national concern. Because there are many
contributing factors, it is difficult to pinpoint one solution that would have a significant result of
reducing student use of loans. The level of student debt is a symptom; some of its contributing
factors include funding of public higher education, financial literacy, transparency in student
lending, length of time to graduation, and student choices.

In the Pew Charitable Trust's article, What Happens When You Warn Students About Their
Loan Debt?, published May 19, 2016, an assumption was posed that when students at Indiana
University (in the state of Indiana) received a letter informing them of the financial impact of their
student loans, the direct result was an 18% reduction in student borrowing since 2012.
However, the article states that it is unclear if the reduction in student borrowing was the result
of the letters, as the university had a multifaceted approach to combatting student debt, which
included:

• Introducing new financial literacy initiatives including counseling, a podcast, and a
website that provides quizzes and calculators;

• Encouraging students to graduate in four years;
• Changing the financial aid process to make it easier for students to reduce loan

amounts; and,
• Increasing state and institutional financial aid awards.1

Indiana University's experience gained notoriety, resulting in legislation being passed in that
state to require similar letters at all universities that receive public funding; Nebraska has
followed suit. One other contributing factor to limiting student debt at both Indiana and Nebraska
that was not mentioned in the Pew article is the change in the price of attendance to the student
and the cost of education funded by the state.

1Sophie Quinton, "What Happens When You Warn Students About Their Debt?," Stateline, Pew
Charitable Trust, May 2016.








